
PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT SERVICES STAFF REPORT 
 

For Planning Commission Meeting of September 19, 2023 
 
SUBJECT: City of Ann Arbor – Notice of Intent to Plan – Comprehensive Plan 
 

Proposed City Planning Commission Motion 
Resolved by the Ann Arbor City Planning Commission that a Notice of Intent to Plan be 
shared with surrounding communities and applicable agencies, as prescribed by the 
Michigan Planning Enabling Act. 

 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

 
Staff recommends that motion above be approved.   
 

STAFF REPORT 
 
Chapter 8 of the City Code and the Michigan Planning Enabling Act prescribe the 
procedures for adoption of the Comprehensive Plan (i.e. master plan).  If approved, this 
will authorize the distribution of a Notice of Intent to Plan to surrounding communities, 
utilities, and applicable agencies.  This distribution is required as part of the plan 
adoption process prescribed by State law. 
 
Attachment (Draft Notice of Intent to Plan) 
 
 
Prepared by:  Brett Lenart, Planning Manager 


